                              BOYLE COUNTY AGENCY FOR SUBSTANCE ABUSE POLICY, INC.
                                       Monthly Meeting Minutes:  October 25, 2024
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Boyle County Agency for Substance Abuse Policy, Inc., was held on Friday, October 25, 2024, at the Boyle County Health Department, 448 S. 3rd Street, Danville, Kentucky.  The meeting was called to order by Ms. Jenny Clark, Vice Chairperson.  Board members present were:  Jenny Clark, Brent Blevins, Christy Whitsell, Nichole Brown, and Terry Dunn.  A quorum of the board was present after the meeting began, but not duly noted, so that no official votes were taken by the Board of Directors.  In addition, there were 33 other members in attendance.  All present were welcomed and introductions made.  
Trends, Updates, & New Program Info: 
A) Jeff Lott, NET Recovery Corp., presented information on the transcranial neurostimulator device, NET Device,  his family-owned corporation has developed to address opioid withdrawal.  His company has requested Opioid Abatement funding from several Kentucky counties to continue to research the outcomes of the device.  The request has been made of Boyle County Fiscal Court, but no action has been taken to date.  The cost to the county would be $5500 per person, with a projected # of Boyle County people targeted for this treatment to be 10 to 20.  If approved by our Fiscal Court, the Net Device would only be available through Isaiah House Treatment Centers.  He presented research findings which will be made available to members.  He introduced Rebekah Mutch, Recruitment and Recovery Specialist with NET Recovery, who told her recovery journey story, which included the use of the NET Device.  Boyle County Magistrate Tom Ellis was also in attendance, and praised the use of the NET Device.  A discussion followed, with many questions coming from members in attendance.  Jeff Lott can be reached at:  jeff.lott@NETrecovery.net.  

  Program Updates:
A) Centro Latino:  In Chris Claunch’s absence, Kathy Miles updated that the agency is focused 
primarily at this time on access to health care.  They are working with over 500 people in 6 counties.  An Adult English Class has begun at the Public Library.  U.K. continues to work collaboratively with the agency on issues related to diabetes.
B) Danville Independent Schools: Jenny Clark reported that they hosted a panel on substance use issues for parents recently, and thanked ASAP members who were part of the panel.
C) Harm Reduction Syringe Exchange Program:  Olivia Cantrell and Amy Anness reported that the program has 3 new participants this week alone.  They are presenting at BCTC today, and have had a good response from their training and collaboration at Haggin Hospital, Harrodsburg.  In the Syringe Exchange program, they are seeing more users of Xylazine, and the accompanying skin lesions from the use of that substance.  Wound care is becoming increasingly important.
D) PFLAG:  Christy Whitsell, PFLAG Board member, reported that the group has been very active tabling at events.  They will have a table at the Danville PRIDE Festival on Oct. 27.
E) Stellar Behavioral Health:  Brandi Baxter presented information on the agency’s programs, including Outpatient, IOP, and recovery housing coming after Nov. 1.  They are located in Lexington.  For more info, contact:  admin@stellarbh.com, or call 859-347-2412.
F) Spero Health: David Belcher and Josh Marshall updated that they are restarting an IOP at the Danville clinic.  Their therapists will be certified in MRT by spring.
G) Ephraim McDowell:  Alicia Broadwater updated that they are seeing an increase in patients coming in to Behavioral Medicine Unit and to the ER who are homeless.  They have an open position on the unit for an LCSW. 
H)  Boyle County Schools:  Nichole Brown reported that their mental health therapists continue to focus on a variety of behavioral issues, including substance use and mental health.
I) Recovery Life Centers:  Adrian Richardson updated that their 3rd Street outpatient offices are open, and that Freedom House, their S. 2nd Street sober living house is open.  
J) Kentucky Career Center:  Shaylee Reed reminded members that the Career Center has a focused career services program for men and women ages 18 to 24.  Referrals are always accepted.
K) Shepherds House:  Brice Gibson reported that the shower and laundry services now available on weekdays are beginning to be used.  He also stated that he is in touch with a family who needs construction materials to make their home livable.
L) Revive:  Mason Kannapel updated members who have asked about ASAP activity in Garrard County that there is a Garrard County ASAP, and they can be reached through the Health Department. 
M) BGCAP:  Julie Turpin updated that Fall subsidies for utility assistance begin November 6, and that open enrollment for Medicaid begins in November.
N) EMS Follow-up Visits:  Terry Dunn reported that 53 home visits were made in September.  There was 1 O.D. death, 1 suicide death, and 25 mental health cases.  They are seeing much heroin use at this time.
O) EMS Crisis Response Team grant update:  Mark Smith and Terry Dunn reported that a second group of first responders have now been trained, and that the grant is now being implemented.  
     F)   Law Enforcement Updates:  Danville Police Chief Tony Gray reported that October was very busy.  There has been 1 O.D. death to date in October, and issues around homelessness are increasing.  In one incident, they are still investigating a substance which was sprinkled on marijuana.  
There was no update from the Boyle County Sheriffs.
                        
Old Business:
  -Strategies for Preventing Overdose Deaths: What Are We Missing?  Ongoing Discussion.  Discussion continued today, which included the need to follow up with high school concession stands, and more local businesses.  Narcan is available today as in the past.  Kathy Miles shared findings from a recent national study on sources of Opioid Poisoning in Children up to 6 yrs old:  91+% were in childrens’ homes; Grandparents’ unsecured meds were cause of 17.4%; 4.3% were from unsecured pet meds.  Kids 2 yrs & under – 80% of the cases.  Recommendations from the study were :  Adults of all ages need reminders about dangers of unsecured opioids, extend narcan distribution. 
  -Homelessness Task Force and Homeless Coalition Update:  Amy Anness shared the progress being made in the forming of a board in the small Homeless Coalition group.  The Homelessness Task Force has not met since our last ASAP meeting.  Centre College has planned a Poverty and Homelessness Week in early November.  Brice Gibson reminded all of a Canned Food Drive for the Homeless – Nov. 4, 3 to 5 PM, in the Health Dept. Parking Lot.  
   -Opioid Abatement funding:  Brent Blevins updated that the Harm Reduction position to be funded by these funds has been posted and interviews will begin soon.  Sublocade for Detention Center inmates with OUD diagnoses will begin after a logistics agreement with the Detention Center and their medical provider company is complete.  ASAP Coordinator position focused on opioid work will be hired soon after.  Kathy Miles updated that  Children of parents with OUD Resiliency Workshops will begin with a planning meeting in January, and any members interested in assisting with this planning should contact her.  Brent also stated that the Opioid Abatement funds will be kept in a new bank account, created specifically for those funds only.  Each ASAP meeting will include a separate report on those funds.
  -Update on Domestic Violence Awareness event tabling:  Ashley Edwards reported on the recent community event held at Weisiger Park, and thanked all who participated.  
                      
New Business:
  -New procedure for Drug Drop Box at Sheriff’s Department:  Brent Blevins shared that people should now take their unused meds to the 4th St. door of the Courthouse.  The officer working the door will take them, & place them in the box inside the courthouse.  There is now no outdoor disposal box at the Courthouse.
  -Smoke Free Ordinances:  Kathy Miles reminded members that we should begin working on a new county-wide or Junction City Smoke Free Ordinance in 2025.
  -Annual First Responders Thank You Lunch:  Kathy Miles reminded all of the date set for lunches to be delivered from the Health Department to work sites of the extended list of First Responders.  The date is November 21, 11 to 1.  A few volunteer deliverers are still needed. 
  -Kathy Miles announced that Centre College Social Movements Sociology Class will be researching Transitional Sober Living Homes and how Planning and Zoning regulations affect where they are located.  The results will be made available to ASAP members.
   -Expungement Clinic:  Nov. 8, 10 AM to 1 PM.  Sponsored by Goodwill Industries.  Whitley Co. Extension Office, Williamsburg, To rsvp, visit www.goodwillky.org/expungements/ by Nov. 1.  No out of state charges.
   -Danville Gay Pride Festival will be held Oct. 27, 12 to 4, at Pioneer Playhouse.  ASAP will have a table. Contact Kathy Miles to help staff the table.

Other Business and Announcements:
  -Local Veterans Appreciation Lunch is scheduled for Nov. 8, 11 to 2, at the Armory.  All veterans are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
  -Clinicians interested in EMDR training, scheduled at Centre College, should contact Ann Goodwin, at ann.goodwin@centre.edu for more registration and fee info.
   -Salvation Army:  Angel Tree Registration for Angel Tree Christmas gifts On Line until 10-31
www.saangeltree.org. 
   -Ridge Behavioral Health Winter Conference with Ashley Judd:  Dec. 9
    -Free Breakfast & Coffee for Area Veterans:  4th Monday of each month, 10 AM, at Veterans
Park, Stanford.  Sponsored by Lincoln Co. Veterans Suicide Prevention Coalition.
                      
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 AM.

                                                                                                                          Respectfully submitted,
                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                          Kathy L. Miles, Secretary     

                 **Next Meeting:   8:30 AM, December 6, at Boyle County Health Department
 
              
